News and Notes

Joe L. Key joined the staff of the Department of Botany at Uni-
versity of California, Davis, on September 1, 1960. He obtained
Ph.D. degree at Illinois. He was on a NSF grant during the spring
and summer.

Merrill Wilcox was appointed Assistant Agronomist at the Florida
Agricultural Experiment Station, Gainesville, on June 1, 1960, to
devote full time to weed control research. He expects to receive the
Ph.D. degree from North Carolina State College in the near future.

G. F. Warren has been in Europe for a sabbatical. He traveled
in several countries on the Continent, and is spending 3 or 4 months
at Oxford. He will return about February 1.

K. P. Buchholtz gave an invitation paper at the Fifth British Weed
Control Conference at Brighton November 8, 1960. He visited re-
search stations in Holland, Belgium, England, Scotland, and Wales
before the meeting.

Earl G. Helgeson is also in Europe on a sabbatical, spending
considerable time in the Scandinavian countries and attending the
British Weed Control Conference. He left September 1, 1960, and
will return about April 1.

E. G. Rodgers was elected International Vice-President of Gamma
Sigma Delta at its biennial conclave at Raleigh, North Carolina,
in June, 1960.

H. R. Keyser received the Ph.D. degree from the University of
Wisconsin, and is now employed in industrial herbicide work by
the National Aluminate Company of Chicago.
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